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FROM THE PRESIDENT

From my previous columns, you know
about the theme I adopted for this year
"Counseling Psychology: A Tribute to
Uniqueness.” As my term as President
winds down, I want to review some of
the activities focusing on capturing
uniqueness. To enhance the strength and
uniqueness of Counseling Psychology, a
Division 17 Endowment Fund has been
proposed to the American Psychological
Foundation. The primary objective of
this fund will be to sponsor projects that
support, the science and practice of
Counseling Psychology. It is my plan -
that by the time of the APA meetings in
San Francisco the Counseling Psychol-
ogy Endowment Fund will be estab-
lished. Additional initiatives focusing on
capturing uniqueness include the
formation of a Roundtable of Section
Chairs and the formation of a Past
President’s Council. Progress is being
made on these initiatives and activities
are planned for the APA meetings in San
Francisco.

Accomplishments capturing uniqueness
in the Science domain include the
following. In March, 1998 an archival
description of our specialty and the
revised petition for the recognition of
Counseling Psychology as a specialty
within professional psychology were
submitted to the Commission for
Recognizing Specialties and
Proficiencies in Professional Psychology
(CRSPPP). APA grants specialty status
to those areas of professional psychology
that demonstrate distinctiveness with
respect to the populations they serve, the
problems they address, and the tech-
niques or methodologies they employ.
Specialty recognition is important
because it informs the public about the
nature and scope of services that psy-
chologists provide, as well as the
knowledge base accumulated. It is an

effort to communicate what psycholo-
gists do. The expectation is that the
archival descriptions for counseling,
clinical, and school psychology will be

_ reviewed and accepted by the APA

Council in August, 1998. CRSPPP will
be reviewing the Counseling Psychology
specialty petition in October 1998. Also
of interest are the proposed guiding
principles for establishing research
support for systematic action programs
developed by the Special Task Group on
Empirically Validated Treatments. \
These guidelines focus on the relevance
of science and practice for human
welfare. The STG is preparing a
manuscript that will discuss the rationale
for the principles.

In the domain of Diversity and Public
Interest, a Special Interest Group on
Disabilities has been established. Those

~ interested in working on and discussing

these issues should contact Nadya Fouad
or Kathy Chwalisz. Other initiatives in
progress include the Multicultural
Competencies Task Force, a Task Force
focusing on the public image of counsel-
ing psychology, integrating the BAPPI
overarching theme of valuing diversity
into the Division planning activities over
the next three to five years, a school to
work proposal; and a social hour
dedicated to celebrating diversity on
Saturday, August 15. In regard to the
school to work proposal, a Multi-
Division Task Force has been formed to
develop a pro-active role for psychology
in contributing to the school-to-work
movement.

In the Education and Training domain,
relevant initiatives include the psychol-
ogy internship supply and demand issue,
postdoctoral program accreditation, the
introductory curriculum for training in
psychopharmacology, high school
psychology standards, and master level
training and credentialing. Division 17




was well represented at the APPIC/APA
Supply and Demand Conference held in
November, 1997. The purpose of the
‘conference was to propose a set of
strategies and action plans based on a
review of supply and demand issues in
professional psychology. In addition,
plans are currently being laid out for a
National Conference to be co-sponsored
with CCPTP focusing on Counseling
Psychology in the next millennium.

The Professiona!l Practice domain has
initiatives focusing on managed care,
prescription privileges, and parity for
mental health with physical health. An
effort is being made to identify ways in
which the practice sections of various
divisions can collaborate on these -
initiatives. An additional initiative is
pursuing professional development
issues of practitioners over the life span,
including such phases as new profes- .
sional, mid career change, pre-retirement
planning, and meaningful roles in the
retirement years.

Finally, last year a home page was
developed. This year the Web Site
Committee and the position of Web
Master were structured. The Web Site
Committee reviews submissions,
additions, changes or updates to the
home page in communication with the
Web Master. This review is carried out
in the context of the Web Master Policy
Statement recently developed. To keep
abreast of rapidly changing technology, a
STG has been formed to focus on future
planning and trends.

I want to thank the Executive Board for
their very hard work during this busy
year. In August, Louise Douce will
complete her term as Vice President for
Education and Training, John Westefeld-
as Treasurer of the Division, and Gerald
Stone will complete his term as Past
President. Louise has done excellent
work as a Vice President and been a very
strong advocate of the Division. John
has improved the financial status of the
Division, protected our funds, and
assisted in making good use of our
funds. Gerald Stone has given excellent
leadership and support to the Division
for many years.

DIVISION OF COUNSELING PSYCHOLOGY

The above reflects on past and present
initiatives. For a view of future initia-
tives focusing on capturing uniqueness
read the rest of the newsletter, attend the
programs at the convention, enjoy the
activities in the Hospitality Suite, and
last but not least become active in the
Division.

Finally, I want to express my gratitude to
the hundreds of members who worked
on behalf of the Division this year. I
enjoyed serving as your President most
of the time. Thank you for the opportu-
nity. See you in San Francisco.

W. Bruce Walsh

FROM THE EDITOR

Preparing the convention issue of the
Newsletter is really exciting - aside from
lots of last minute scheduling changes!
In this issue you will find out about all
the Division 17 programs and activities
scheduled in the Hospitality Suite. Plan
ahead and you won't have to carry the
APA program with you!

I've been editor of the Newsletter for two
years (only one to go!). During this
time, the Division has developed a
Homepage which can serve as a source
of more immediate information for
members. A special task group has been
developed to consider these communica-
tion issues. I am interested in hearing
what you think -

* Should we continue to publish the
Newsletter three times a year? As is?

* How should we use the Division 17
Homepage to provide 1nformat10n to
members?

* Do you really read this? If you do
please let me know!!

I look forward to seeing you at APA in
San Francisco. Feel free to let me know
what you think about the future of the
Newsletter, or just come by to say hello.

Cyndee Kalodner

Articles submitted for publication in the
October issue of the Newsletter should
be approximately 300-500 words in
length and must be received by the editor
by September 11, 1998. Submissions on
disk (Microsoft Word or ASCII format) o
by email are strongly encouraged.
Submissions may be sent to:

Cynthia Kalodner

Dept. of Counseling, Rehabilitation
Counseling, and Counseling Psychology

West Virginia University

P.O. Box 6122

Morgantown, WV 26506-6122

crkalod@wvnvm.wvnet.edu

The Division 17 Newsletter, Division of
Counseling Psychology of the American
Psychological Association, is published
three times yearly at West Virginia
University.

Editor - Cynthia R. Kalodner
Assistant Editor Kelli L. Weaver

AA/EOE

Those who wish to submit advertisments
to be included in the Division 17 '
Newsletier must send a copy of the
advertisment and a check made out to
Division 17 to Cynthia Kalodner.
Advertisments are designated according
to the following rates: ‘

full page - $250
half page - $150

. quarter page - - $100
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Division 17
Program

San Francisco, CA
August 14-18, 1998

Location:

(MC) Moscone Center - South
Building

(SMF) San Francisco Marriott
Hotel

Friday August 14

9-9:50

Symposium: Occupational
Opportunity Structures for Special
Populations: Reality, Perceptions,
and Coping

Chair: Y. Barry Chung

Location: MC, Rm 302

10 - 11:50

Symposium: Career Counseling
Process and OQutcomes Research

Chair: Darrell A. Luzzo

Location: MC, Rm 302

11 - 12:50

Symposium: Psychologists and
Physicians: Training for Integrative
Rural Primary Care

Chair: J. Laurence Passmore

Location: MC, Rm 252,254,256

——

12 -12:50

Poster Session: Career and
Developmental Issues

Chair: C. Edward Watkins, Jr.. and
Vicki L. Campbell

Location; MC, Exhibit Hall B
g R

8-8:50

Roundtable Discussion: Multicultural
Training in Action: Current
Practices and Future Directions

Chairs: Saba Rasheed, Jarrett Horibata,
Ellen H. McWhirter and Benedict
McWhirter

Location: SFM, Yerba Buena Salon 7

8-8:50

Paper Session: Developmental Issues
in Counseling Psychology

Chair: C. Edward Watkins, Jr..

Location: MC, Room 236

9-10:50

Workshop: Planned Happenstance:
Constructing Unexpected Career
Opportunities

Chair: John D. Krumboltz

Location: MC, Rm 236

1-2:50

Symposium: Test Interpretations in
Counseling: Recent Research and
Practice

Chair: Charles D. Claiborn

Location: MC, Rm 307

3-4:50

Symposium: Interpretation Processes
in Psychotherapy: Current Research
and Practice

Chair: Charles D. Claiborn

Location: SFM, Yerba Buena Salon 5/6

3-4:50

Symposium: Academic Climate Issues
for Racial/Ethnic Minorities in
Higher Education

Chair: Susan I. Morrow - .

Location: SFM, Golden Gate Salon C2

5-5:50

Social Hour: Sponsored with Council
of Counseling Psychology Training
Programs

Location: SFM, Yerba Buena Salon 1
thru 4

Saturday August 15

8 - 8:50

Roundtable Discussion: Tenure-
Related Strains and Strategies

Chairs: Lois A. Benishek and
Kathleen Bieschke

Location: SFM, Yerba Buena Salon 7

8-8:50

Discussion: Current and Future
Directions for Counseling
Psychologist Working with Children
and Adolescents

Chair: Daniel L. Clay

Location: SFM, Golden Gate Salon B2

8- 8:50
Roundtable Discussion: Hot Topics in
Clinical Training and Supervision
Chairs: Nicholas Ladany and
Michael V. Ellis
Location: SFM, Yerba Buena Salon 7

9-10:50

Symposium: Contextal Factors in
Career Service Delivery

Chair: Linda M. Subich

Location: SFM, Golden Gate Salon B2

9-10:50

Symposium: Clinical Judgment
Research is Finally Analyzed by
Meta-Analysis

Chair: Paul M. Spengler

Location: SFM, Golden Gate Salon A2

10 - 11:50

Symposium: Empirically Supported
Treatments in Counseling
Psychology: Principles and
Examples

Chairs: James W. Lichtenberg and
Bruce E. Wampold

Location: MC, Room 310
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12 - 1:50

Symposium: Contemporary Models in
Vocational Psychology: Symposium
Honoring Samuel Osipow

Chairs: Frederick T.L.. Leong and
Azy Barak

Location: MC, Room 305

2-3:50

Symposium: Division 17 New Fellows
Presentations

Chair: Jane .. Winer o

Location: SFM, Yerba Buena Salon
10-12

4-4:50

Leona Tyler Award

Chair: Gerald L. Stone

Location: SFM, Yerba Buena Salon
10-12

6:00
Social Hour
Location: Palace Hotel, Gold Ball Room

Sunday August 16

8 -8:50

Roundtable Discussion: Contextual
Factors in Career Service Delivery

Chair: Linda M. Subich

Location: SFM, Yerba Buena Salon 7

8-9:50
Symposium: Mentoring and Modeling
Multicultural Research: A
Collaborative Team Approach
Chairs: Ruperto M. Perez and
" Rosemary E. Phelps
Location: MC, Room 262

9 -10:50

Invited Address

Evaluation Challenges and Strategies
for Counseling Psychology Training
Programs

Chair: Robert H. McPherson

Sponsored with CCPTP

Location: MC, Room 308

11 - 11:50

Symposium: Counseling
Psychologists’ Career Issues:
Environmental Perceptions, Job
Activities, and Satisfaction

Chair: Sharon A. Sackett

Location: MC, Room 308

11 - 11:50

Symposium: White Racial Identity
Development: Issues, Concerns, and
Points of View

Chair: Donald B. Pope-Davis

Location: MC, Room 304

2-3:50

Symposium: Recovery Curves,
Outcome Modeling and Satisfaction:
A Counseling Center Study

Chair: David W. Smart

Location: MC, Room 306

3-3:50

Poster Session: Matters of Diversity in
Counseling Psychology

Chairs: Vicki L. Campbell and
C. Edward Watkins, Jr..

Location: MC, Exhibit Hall B

4 -4:50
Award Ceremony & Business Meeting
Location: SFM, Yerba Buena Salon 8

5-5:50

Presidential Address:Toward a
Broader View of Knowing

Chair: Gerald L. Stone

Location: SFM, Yerba Buena Salon 8

6 - 6:50

Social Hour: Honoring Leona Tyler
Award Recipient, New Fellows,
Awards, New Diplomates

Location: SFM, Yerba Buena Salon 8

Monday August 17

8 -8:50

Roundtable Discussion: Sections of
Division 17 Mentoring Roundtables

Chair: Nadya A. Fouad

Location: SFM, Yerba Buena Salon 8

8-8:50

Conversation Hour: Contemporary
Issues in University Counseling
Centers

Chair: Rebecca R. Macnair-Semanos

Location: MC, Room 262

8-9:50

Symposium: Prevention Training in
Counseling Psychology Programs:
Preventing Violence, Racism and
Neglect \

Chairs: John L. Romano and
Michael M. Waldo

" Location: MC, Room 310

9-9:50

Roundtable Discussion: Emerging
Role of Counseling Psychology in
Health Care

Chairs: Cheryl N. Carmin,
Sharon Robinson-Kurpius and
Sari Roth-Roemer

Location: SFM, Yerba Buena Salon 8

10 - 10:50

Discussion: Science, Spirituality and
Health: Implications for Counseling

Chair: Carl E. Thoresen

Sponsored with Health Psychology
Section

Location: MC, Room 310

10 - 10:50

Symposium: Coming Out Stories:
Personal and Professional
Reflections of Counseling
Psychologists

" Chair: Julia C. Phillips

Sponsored with Section on Lesbian, Gay,
and Bisexual Awareness ‘
Location: MC, Room 303
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11 - 11:50

Conversation Hour: The Counseling
Psychologist — Conversation With
the Editor

Chair: P. Paul Heppner

Location: MC, Room 252/254/256

11 - 12:50

Symposium: Interface of Work and
Relationships: The Nexus of Human
Experience

Chair: David L. Blustein

Location: MC, Room 301

12 - 12:50
Conversation Hour: International
Forum for Counseling Psychologists
Chairs: Paul Pedersen and
Frederick T. L. Leong
Location: MC, Room 252/254/256

2-2:50

Poster Session: Research and
Measurement in Counseling
Psychology '

Chair: Vicki L. Campbell and
C. Edward Watkins, Jr.

Location: MC, Exhibit Hall B

3-3:50

Poster Session: Counseling, Training,
& Professional Issues

Chair: C. Edward Watkins, Jr. and
Vicki L. Campbell

Location: MC, Exhibit Hall B

3-4:50

Symposium: Preventive and Remedial
Boundaries Training: Successful
Methods and Useful Videotapes

Chair: Gary R. Schoener

Location: MC, Room 302

.

5-5:50

Conversation Hour: Contemporary
Issues in Ethnic and Racial Diversity
— A Town Hall Meeting

Chair: Ruperto M. Perez

Sponsored with Section on Ethnic and
Racial Diversity

Location: SFM, Nob Hill Room A/B

5-5:50

Symposium: Faculty and Student Sexual
Relationship Controversy: University
Psychologists’ Unique Perspectives

Chair: Virginia L. Stamler

Location: SFM, Nob Hill Room C/D

6 - 6:50

Social Hour: Celebrating the Sections of
Division 17

Location: SFM, Golden Gate Salon A1/A2

Tuesday August 18

8 - 8:50

Symposium: Training Issues Arising
from Campus Characteristics of
College Counseling Centers

Chair: Joan M. Polansky

Location: MC, Room 252/254/256

8 - 8:50

Paper Session: Methods and Measures
in Counseling Psychology

Chair: Vicki L. Campbell

Location: MC, Room 301

9-9:50

Conversation Hour: Making the
Transition From Graduate School to a
Professional Position: Perspectives
From Four New Counseling
Psychologists

Chair: David H. Whitcomb

Sponsored with Student Affiliate Group
(SAG) of Division 17

Location: MC, Room 250

9 -10:50 ,

Symposium: Present and Future of
Career Assessment: Validating Models
and Measures ‘

Chair: Fred H. Borgen

Location: MC, Room 301

10 - 10:50

Invited Address: Section for the
Advancement of Women 1997
“Woman of the Year”

Chair: Ruth E. Fassinger

Location: MC, Room 300

11 - 11:50

Symposium: Social Cognitive Theory’s
Extension to Counseling Psychology:
Three Domains

Chair: Lisa M. Larson

Location: MC, Room 300

11 - 12:50

Symposium: Alternative Therapies
from the Client’s Cultural Context

Chair: Paul Pedersen

Location: MC, Room 252/254/256

12 - 12:50

Paper Session: Counseling and
Training

Chair: Vicki L. Campbell

Location: MC, Room 212

1-1:50

Symposium: Evaluating the Effects of
Career Self-Efficacy Enhancing
Interventions

Chair: Darrell A. Luzzo

Location: MC, Room 274/276

1-2:50

Symposium: Self-reflection, Deliberate
Practice and Critical Thinking
Skills: Reconstructing Clinical
Training

Chair: Joan 1. Rosenberg

Location: MC, Room 236

2-3:50

Symposium: Can Vocational
Psychology Actually Be Stimulating?
Some Issues in Teaching

Chairs: Christine Robitschek and
Camille DeBell

Locatior; MC, Room 274/276

3-3:50

Symposium: Thriving in Colleges of
Education: Counseling Psychology
Moving into Schools

Chair: Lisa M. Larson

Location: MC, Room 238
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HOSPITALITY SUITE

The Suite will be located in the San
Francisco Downtown Marriott in the
Arthur Page Brown Suite (The Vice-
Presidential Suite) Room 3056. The
Marriott Hotel is at the corner of 4th and
Mission Streets, just one block off of N
Market Street, one block from the
Moscone Convention Center, the new
SF Museum of Modern Art, very close
to Union Square shopping, cable cars,
and right on the subway for easy access
to anywhere in SF.

San Francisco will also be in the midst
of their annual Streetcar Festival where
you can ride on streetcars from all over
the world as they go from the Bay, down
Market Street, to the Castro and various
neighborhoods, a great way to see The
City. If you have any additional
questions on sights and scenery, please
feel free to contact me. It will be a
magnificent Convention. Wait until you
see the Suite and the views of San
Francisco Bay and Bay Bridge from our
terrace - very special.

Mark Pope

DIVISION 17 HOSPITALITY
SUITE SCHEDULE

Friday, August 14

Saturday, August 15

Thursday, August 13

- Suite A&B

6:30-10:30pm Division 17 Executive
- Board Meeting (Walsh)

Suite A

8:00-8:50am  Hospitality Suite
Committee Orientation
- Meeting (Pope)
9:00-9:50am  Hospitality Suite
Volunteer Hosts Meeting
(O’Brien)
10:00-11:50am Section on Ethnic and
.Racial Diversity
Executive Board
v Meeting (Perez)
Noon-12:50pm Association of
Counseling-Center
Training Agencies
Meeting (Rodolfa)
1:00-1:50pm President’s Project
Roundtable of Section
Chairs (Walsh)’
2:00-3:50pm  Women Section Work
Group (Noumair)
4:00-4:50pm  All Past Division 17
Hospitality Suite Chairs
Meeting (Pope)
6:30-10:30pm Division 17 Executive
Board Meeting (Walsh)

Suite B

9:00-10:50am CCPTP Outgoing Board
Meeting (Murdock)
11:00-12:50am Health Psychology
Section Executive Board
Meeting (Stern)
3:00-4:50pm - Legal Risk Management
Workshop (Lichtenberg)
6:30-10:30pm Closed

Suite A

8:00-11:50am Incoming Division 17
Executive Board Meetin
(Bingham)

1:00-2:50pm  Section on Lesbian, Gay
and Bisexual Awareness
Executive Board Meetin
(Dworkin) -

3:00-4:50pm  Section on Lesbian, Gay
and Bisexual Awareness
Business Meeting
(Dworkin)

Suite B

8:00-8:50am - Association of
Counseling Center
Training Agencies Board
Meeting (Rodolfa)
9:00-9:50am  Children & Adolescents
Special Interest Group
Meeting (Clay)
10:00-11:50am Section on Ethnic and
Racial Diversity Busines
Meeting (Perez)
1:00-1:50pm  International Affairs SIG
-& International Liaisons

Meeting (McWhirter)
2:00-3:50pm  Women Section Skill
Development Workshop
— (Noumair) _—
( 4:00-4:50pm - Student Affiliate Group
_ ;P Social Hour (Swansoi)‘
*SPECIAL NOTE*

Meetings in Division 30 Hospitality

Suite

Saturday, August 15 ,

10:00-10:50am Hypnosis SIG Business
Meeting (Fasko)

11:00-11:50am Hyponsis SIG
Conversation Hour
(Fasko)
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Sunday, August 16

Monday, August 17

Suite A

9:00-10:50am Past President’s
Breakfast (Stone)
11:00-11:50am Supervision & Training
SIG Business Meeting
" (Ellis)
1:00-2:50pm = STG on Multicultural
. Competencies (Ivey)
3:00-3:50pm  Conversation Hour
Sponsored by University
of San Francisco with
Mark Pope, President,
National Career
Development
Association (Avis)
7:00-8:30pm Hospitality Suite -
. Committee Preparatory
Megeting (Pope)
F 0-11:30pm President’s Reception
(Invitational)

Suite B

8:00-8:50am - Women Section
Breakfast (Noumair)

9:00-9:50am Women Section
Conversation Hour
(Noumair)

10:00-11:50am Women Section Business
Meeting (Noumair)

1:00-2:50pm  Health Psychology-
Section Business

Meeting (Stern)
3:00-3:50pm  Organizing a Disabilities

SIG (Maltzman) '
8:30-11:30pm President’s Reception

(Invitational)

Suite A

9:00-9:50am = Governance Breakfast
10:00-10:50am Professional
Development for
Practitioners
Conversation Hour
(Fukuyama)
11:00-11:50am John Black Award
Recipient Conversation
Hour (Fukuyama)
1:00-1:50pm  Vocational Psychology
Section Executive Board

'\ (Subich)

Megeting (Subich)
2:00-2:50pm Vocational Psychology
* Section Conversation
, Hour (Subich) _
3:00-4:50pm  Vocational Psychology
Section Business Meeting

Suite B

9:00-10:50am The Counseling
Psychologist Editorial
Board Meeting (Heppner)

11: 00 11:50am Prevention and Public
Interest Network and
Business Meeting
(Romano/Waldo)

2:00-2:50pm Hypnosis SIG
Conversation Hour -
Barry Sterman on
Neurotherapy (Fasko)

APA DIVISION 5 PRE-
CONVENTION WORKSHOPS

Three preconvention CE workshops are

' being offered by APA's Division 5. These

workshops will be held in San Francisco
on Aug‘ust 13, 1998.

WORKSHOP B: “ Standardized Assess-

ment of Memory Functions in Children”

Cecil R. Reynolds, Texas A&M '
University

WORKSHOP C: *“ Measuring Risk for
Delinquency and Other Antisocial
Disorders in Adolescents”

Robert Hoge, Carleton University

WORKSHOP D: “Structural Equation

Modeling with EQS 6.0”

Peter M. Bentler, University of
California, Los Angeles

For an abstract and registration form,
please contact:: ,
Barbara M. Byrne (Division 5 Workshop
Chair), 24025 Redfish Cove Drive, Punta
Gorda, FL 33955.

Email: BMBCH@UOTTAWA.CA

FAX: (941) 575-7159

APA DIVISION 44 PRE-
CONVENTION WORKSHOP

San Francisco, CA - August 13, 1998
9am-5pm

This workshop will provide didactic and
experiential learning experiences that
will facilitate the participant’s ability to
deliver clinical services to people of
color who are gay, lesbian or bisexual
(GLB). Designed to be interactive, this
workshop will address the unique
contributions of ethnicity, gender, and
sexual orientation to the overall identity

'development of GLB people of color.

Trainers: Béverly Greene, Ph.D. (St.
John’s University); Kenneth Monteiro,
Ph.D. (San Francisco State University);




Olivia Espin, Ph.D. (San Diego State
University); Bart Aoki, Ph.D. (University
of California); Terry Tafoya, Ph.D.
(University of Washington)

#CE Hours: Seven (7); Application is
pending for California CE units for
psychologists, social workers and
marriage and family counselors.

Price: $100 ($65 for full-time students).
Make checks out to Division 44/
SPSL.GBI

Cancellation Policy: A handling fee of
$25 is deducted for cancellation. Refund
requests must be received by mail by
August 1, 1998.

Send registration (i.e., name, phone
number, full address, and e-mail) and-
payment to Dr. Isiaah Crawford, Depart-
ment of Psychology, Loyola University
Chicago, 6525 N Sheridan RD, Chicago,
IL. 60626.

(773) 508-2973

email: icrawfo@luc.edu

FROM THE VICE PRESIDENT
FOR PROFESSIONAL
PRACTICE

Professional Practice: Somewhere, over
the rainbow...

So many of us enter into professional
practice as counseling psychologists with
dreams of success, hopes for service, and
desire for status and achievement
(otherwise, why would we have endured
so many years of graduate school and
post-doc training!). Over the lifespan
our professional development issues
evolve, change and re-cycle. Sometimes
changes overtake us faster than we can .
fathom them (witness the unwieldy
*managed care phenomenon). Wherever
we are in the process, we can learn from
each other, young and old alike. This is
all a preamble to invite you to attend a

| conversation hour in the hospitality suite
at 10 am on Monday August 17 to
discuss professional development
concerns for practitioners. Drop-in and
stay as long as you can.

Managed care: Current legislative efforts
are being directed towards holding

| DIVISION OF COUNSELING PSYCHOLOGY

managed care accountable for negligence
through legislation called Patient Access
to Responsible Care Act (PARCA).
There is bi-partisan support for this ‘pro-
consumer legislation and APA has
publicly supported it along with the
American Medical Association, Ameri-
can Dental Association, and American
Occupational Therapy Association.

Look for updates on this legislation.

Other legislative issues: An older piece
of legislation, the Campus Security Act
of 1990, is still haunting some university
psychologists. This piece of legislation,
although well intended, asks campus
officials to report on certain crimes (such
as rape), but that puts mental health
professionals into a bind ethically.

While psychologists are neither included
nor excluded from the wording of this
legislation, the ambiguity leaves it open
to interpretation on an institution by
institution basis. If your campus is
affected negatively by this legislation
please let me know, as we are working
with the Practice Directorate and its
lobby efforts to amend this act to exclude
mental health professionals from the
requirement to report.

Academy of Counseling Psychology
(ACoP)." See other newsletter article

(p. 9) about members of the academy’
forming a new section in Division
17...which will provide closer links for
communication between members of Div
17 and the Academy. We welcome them
into Division 17 structures!

See y’all at APA.

Mary A. Fukuyama

On Definitions, Decisions, and
Dignity...

Last December I received a call from Dr.
Gerry Stone informing me that I had
been nominated by my colleagues to
serve as Division 17 Council Representa-
tive for 1998. Prior to his call, I had not
been approached by any Division 17
members about this nomination, so I was
both surprised and flattered by the call.
After receiving Dr. Stone’s official letter
informing me of my nomination, 1
indicated my willingness to have my
name placed on the 1998 ballot, and I
later prepared and submitted my biogra-

phy and personal statement which
appeared in the April 1998 issue of the
Division 17 newsletter. Following
publication of that newsletter, [ was
approached by a member of my progra
Dr. Linda Forrest, who voiced concern
that my name appeared on the ballot, a:
it was her understanding that the Counc
seat for 1998 was to be restricted to a
minority representative. As a member «
my program, Dr. Forrest has been awar
that I do not consider myself to be of
Hispanic/Latino descent nor a member

~a protected group. I am a second-
_generation Spanish-American, and my

grandparents on both sides were Spanis
citizens. My mother is also a native
Spaniard and naturalized American
citizen. Although definitions of “His-
panic” have varied over the years, the
most current data available indicate tha
persons who self-identify as Hispanic
typically describe their ethnic/ancestral
origins as Mexican, Puerto Rican,
Cuban, or Central/South American (U.S
Census Bureau Official Statistics, 1993

_-I'regret that I was not aware of, nor was

reminded of, the nature of this “special
election” when I was first informed by
Dr. Stone of my nomination as Council
Representative. Had I been, I would
have declined the nomination at that
time. Given the circumstances, howeve
I chose instead to withdraw my candi-
dacy for this seat and I immediately
informed Dr. Stone of my decision., Wit
his assistance, my name was dropped
from the official ballot in late April.

- This entire episode, while awkward and

unpleasant, has enabled me (once again)
to reflect on my own ethnic identity and
to clarify my identity to those who migh
otherwise be inclined to-form erroneous
conclusions. I am proud of my Spanish
heritage, of my parents’ lifelong sacri-
fices to support their children’s dreams,
and of their unwavering message to me
and my siblings to refuse any award,
recognition, or assistance from any
source that was not based on our merit,
ability, or achievement. It is unfortunate
that we exist in a society wherein
ethnicity, achievement, and support/
recognition have become so hopelessly
confounded. It is unfortunate that we
have created institutions and policies
(even some well-intentioned ones) that




make it difficult, if not impossible, for
competent, capable people of particular
races and ethnicities to experience their
life successes as “earned”. My parents’
message and their support helped me
navigate this treacherous terrain, and, in
recent weeks, this lesson “came home”
to me in yet another way. Earlier this
spring, my high-school senior daughter
received two unsolicited four-year (full)
scholarships to attend major state
universities as a National Hispanic

Scholar. She has politely declined both. .

As difficult as it is to turn down tens of
thousands of dollars, I am proud of her ...
and in taking the action of withdrawing
my name from the “special election” for
Division 17 Council Representative, I
am proud of myself. My time and
energy will be better spent helping my
daughter create a life wherein her work
and accomplishments are judged on their
own merit and not on the basis of

presumptions others make about her last

name .

F rederick G. Lopez

ABPP INFORMATION

As psychology moves toward greater
recognition of specialization in the
profession, it becomes increasingly
important to counseling psychology to
nurture and sustain board certification
for counseling psychologists. Counsel-
ing psychology was one of the three
original specializations of the American
Board of Professional Psychology (then
[ABPP], the American Board of Examin-
ers in Professional Psychology) estab-
lished by a grant and at the behest of
APA in 1947. About 225 practicing
counseling psychologists are currently
board certified and ar¢e ABPP Diplomates
in Counseling Psychology.

The American Board of Counseling

- Psychology (ABCoP) and the Academy
- of Counseling Psychology (ACoP) are
now the two organizational structures
representing counseling psychology in
ABPP. The Board is charged with the
development and administration of the
examination in counseling psychology;
while the Academy is the professional
arm and represents Diplomates in
Counseling Psychology. The Academy

DIVISION OF COUNSELING PSYCHOLOGY

also has affiliate status for non-diplomate
counseling psychologists who are
contemplating taking the board examina-
tion. There is an opportunity for board
certified counseling psychologists who
are members of Division 17 to work in
collaboration with the Division in an
effort to develop greater interest in this
level of specialty credentialing and in the
furthering of professional identification
within the specialty of counseling
psychology. 1 would like to see the
members of the Academy of Counseling
Psychology organize a section of the
Division devoted to promoting board
certification in counseling psychology.

The section on board certification would
be able to respond to the questions of
those division members interested in
board certification and to the needs of
Division members who were board
certified. The section would also
provide a juxtaposition between APA
Division 17 and ABPP's Academy of
Counseling Psychology and allow for
significant dialogue and interaction
between these two groups.for the benefit
of the specialty. .

Would those counseling psychologists -
who would favor the creation of such a
section please write to me stating their
support for creating a Section on Board
Certification in Counseling Psychology
within Division 17? Please send.
statements of support to:

Christopher Ovide, EdD -
Medical College of W1sconsm/SMH
2400 W. Villard Ave.

Milwaukee, WI 53209

Christopher Ovide

The Diplomate in Counseling
Psychology: What'’s in it for
me?

At the CCPTP Mid-Year Conference in
Phoenix, Arizona I made a short presen-
tation about the procedures and logistic
of applying for Board Certification from
the American Board of Counseling
Psychology (ABCoP) - the Counseling
Psychology branch of the American
Board of Professional Psychology

(ABPP). The presentation covered the
who, what, when, where, and how of the
process. Afterward a number of Training
Directors commented that what was
missing from the presentation was some
comment on “why” one would seck the
ABPP Diplomate. This short piece is my-
personal statement of why the ABPP has
proven to by a significant achievement
and designation.

Practitioner Benefits

As 1 reflected on the benefits to me as a
practitioner, f came to the following four
points:

1. At a local hospital, where hospital -
privileges were granted to psychologists,
the application was seven pages long.
The exception came on Page 1 where
there was a little box that indicated the
ABPP credential. If one checked “yes,”
then the remaining six pages of the
application were unnecessary. As one of
my colleagues phrased it, “The medical
profession understands “Board Certifica-
tion.”

2. While even a doctoral degree can
prove to be something of a disadvantage
for managed care panels in terms of
selection for service delivery, the upside
of the ABPP is that it can provide an
entrance to panels which might be closed
since panels often have to demonstrate
the quality of the services they promise
to deliver. The Diplomate designation
makes holders attractive to managed care
organizations since it is a clear des1gna-
tion of quahty

3. Demonstrating competence, as a
witness in court testimony, for example,
is greatly enhanced by the ABPP
credential. Again, in my own limited
experience, I was accepted immediately
as an expert witness once identified as a
Diplomate in Counseling Psychology.
While my experience is limited, my
conversations with others has verified
my personal experience.

4. I recently moved from one state to
another and while there was no formal
reciprocity my application for licensing
was greatly aided by the Diplomate. The
Academy for Counseling Psychology,

the advocacy arm of ABCoP, is working

R



on just such reciprocity agreements now.

Academic Benefits

Five benefits were clearly evident after I
obtained the Diplomate: ,

1. When our program applied for APA
accreditation, both the Application and
the Site Team were interested in the
number of faculty holding ABPP status.
This seems especially true for those
programs which lean toward a greater
focus on preparing practitioners.

2. The Diplomate models for students the
recognized achievements of a faculty
member. We may have forgotten but I
invite each of us the think back to the
time when we looked to our professors
as models and mentors into the profes-
sion. As graduate students, we took
pride in the accomplishments of our
teachers. ABPP certification is a
concrete example of professional
achievement and student comments over
the years have demonstrated to me the
worth they see in it.

3. Beyond retention, tenure, and promo-
tion, the Diplomate can pave the way to
positions such as the Director of Training
(TD) for a'program. Obviously, many
academic TDs do not currently hold the
ABPP. Give some thought to this
scenario, however. If the Department
Chair or Dean is considering two
candidates for the position. One with a
Diplomate and one without - other things
being equal, who will be selected?

4. In addition to advancement within
one’s current position, the Diplomate
does contribute significantly to upward
mobility within the profession. Once
attained, the Diplomate becomes an
important credential for all future
academic positions. This is especially
true for any program seeking APA
accreditation and seeking a person for a
position of leadership.

Personal

The Diplomate in Counseling Psychol-
ogy is the single most significant
recognition by peers of practical compe-
tence we have in our discipline. It is for
this reason that being recognized as a

Continued on page 15
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CALL FOR DIVISION
FELLOWSHIP NOMINATIONS

The Division 17 Fellowship Committee
invites nominations of Division members
for potential election to Fellow status in
the American Psychological Association.
A new deadline for submission of
materials to APA has necessitated earlier
deadlines at the Division level. The
deadline for receipt of nominations is
September 1, 1998. The deadline for
receipt of application materials (i.e.,
nominees' materials and endorsers’
letters) is October 15, 1998. Late
applications will not be considered in the
current review cycle. Nominations may
be made by any member or Fellow of the

‘Division; self nominations are accept-

able.

Under the Bylaws of the American
Psychological Association, Fellowship is
an honor bestowed upon members who
have made an "unusual and outstanding
contribution or performance in the field
of psychology." Division 17 wishes to
recognize its members who have had a
significant impact onthe specialty of
counseling psychology within the areas
of science, teaching and training, service
delivery, administration, policy develop-

 ment, and/or advocacy. Seniority or

professional competence alone is
insufficient to achieve Fellowship.
Fellows' contributions are seen as having
enriched or advanced Counseling
Psychology well beyond that normally
expected of a professional psychologist.

To be considered for Fellow status,
members must meet both APA and
Division requirements. APA require-
ments include: (a) the receipt of a
doctoral degree based in part upon a
psychological dissertation, or from a
program primarily psychological in
nature, and conferred by a graduate
school of recognized standing; (b) prior
membership as an APA member for at
least one year and membership in the
Division through which the nomination
is made; (c) active engagement at the
time of nomination in the advancement
of psychology in any of its aspects; and
(d) five years of acceptable professional
experience subsequent to the granting of
the doctoral degree. Division 17

additionally requires: (a) current engag
ment in education and training, practice
or research in counseling psychology; (
at least three of five years of post-
doctoral professional experience in
counseling psychology; and (c) membe
ship in the Division for at least one yea

Nominees for Fellow status will be ask
to-complete the APA's Uniform Fellow

- Application and related materials, and ¢

solicit evaluations from three or more
APA Fellows, at least two of whom mu
be Fellows of Division 17. Completed
applications are reviewed by the Fellow
ship Committee, which submits its
recommendations to the Division's
Executive Board; nominations are sent
forward to the APA's Membership
Committee for final approval. Member
of the Fellowship Committee or Execu-
tive Board who submit evaluations of a
nominee do not vote on that nominee.
New Fellows are announced at the
Division's annual business meeting
during the APA Convention.

Letters of nomiination should be sent to
the Fellowship Committee Chair, Janet
Helms, at the following address:

Janet E. Helms

Psychology Department
University of Maryland
College Park, MD 20742
Phone: (301) 405-5910
Email: helms @bss3.umd.edu

Division 17 homepage address:

http://www.umkc.edu/na/div17
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Section for Lesbian, Gay, and
Bisexual Awareness

I want to remind members to renew their
membership! This year members of the
section are being asked to pay $10 dues.
If you haven’t already done so, please
make your check payable to Div. 17
Section for LGB Awareness and send it
to Julia Phillips, Ph.D. Counseling,
Testing and Career Center, University of
Akron, Akron, Ohio 44325-4303.

We are holding elections for Treasurer of
the Section. Even though nominations
were due by May 29th, if you are
interested please check with James
Croteau (email: croteau@wmich.edu)
about the status of nominations.

The APA convention is just around the
corner. 'We’d like you to mark these

| dates on your calendar and join us for
section events. On Saturday, 8/15/98 the
Section Executive Committee Meeting
will be held in the Division Suite from
1:00 to 2:50 pm and the Section Business
Meeting will follow from 3:00 pm to
4:50 pm. Our Section sponsored
Symposium, entitled: “Coming Out
Stories— Personal and Professional
Reflections of Counseling Psycholo-
gists” is scheduled on Monday 8/17 from
10:00 am - 10:50 am in the Moscone
Center, Room 303. We will be hosting a
number of tables at the Division 17
roundtable discussions on LGB
mentoring issues on 8/17 from 8:00 am -
8:50 am in the Yerba Buena Salon S in
the Mariott Hotel. And— we will be
participating in a division social hour
where we will display student research
as posters.

I look forward to seeing you at all of our
Section events at the Convention!

Sari H. Dworkin

Section on Health Psychology

The Section in Health Psychology is
pleased to announce that we are co-
sponsoring a wonderful conference on
Thursday, August 13th at Stanford
University. The special conference
entitled, “Groups, Health and Disease:
Psychosocial Approaches to Group
Interventions” will feature such eminent
scholars as Al Bandura, speaking on the
effects of self-efficacy on health

_ processes and outcomes, Neil

Schneiderman describing the effects of
group interventions with HIV positive
men and women, David Spiegel discuss-
ing processes and outcomes of group
interventions with breast cancer patients
and Carl Thoresen describing the
methods and evidence of group interven-
tions for men and women suffering from
heart disease. In addition, several one-
hour workshops will be offered by
experienced practitioners on group work
with a variety of health problems. For
more information about the conference
and details on registering, please check
the Conference Webpage at: http://www-
leland.stanford.edu/~vosvick/
conference.html or call Mark Vosvick at:
(650) 723-2113. The conference rates
are very reasonable: only $25 for
professionals and $10 for students. We
hope to see many of you there.

In additiori to the pre-APAkc‘onference,
the Section in Health Psychology is
holding its General Business Meeting

(open to all) on Sunday August 16th

from 1-2:50 in the Div. 17 Hospitality
Suite. Other APA highlights include a
roundtable program (Monday August 17,
8-8:50am), entitled, “Professional roles
and Opportunities in Counseling Health
Psychology.” Presenters for the Section
will be Betsy Altmaier, Jean Eagleston,
and Timothy Elliott. A second '
Roundtable program (Monday August
17, 9-9:50am), organized by several
Section members, Cheryl Carmin, Sari
Roth Roemer and Sharon Robinson
Kurpius, will feature presentations from
some of the authors of chaptersina -
forthcoming book they edited. The

book, entitled, The Emerging Role of

Counseling Psychology in Health Care is
being published by Norton Press. Our

chair, Carl Thoresen will also be making
a Feature Presentation for the Health
Section at APA, entitled, “Science,
Spirituality and Health: Implications for
Counseling” on Monday August 17th
from 10-10:50.

I also want to take this opportunity to
remind everyone that all the Sections are
co-sponsoring a Social Hour on Monday
evening, August 17th at APA. This
Social Hour will feature student papers,
so please plan on attending this special
event Celebrating the Sections of
Division 17.

Finally, the Section in Health Psychology
is having an open enrollment for mem-
bership, so if you are interested in
finding out more about our group and/or
wish to join, please contact our Secre- »
tary/Treasurer: Cyndee McRae, Dept. of
Education, University at Denver, Tel:
(303) 871-2475; e-mail:
CMCRAE®@DU .edu or e-mail me at:
MS127 @cnsvax.albany.edu

Marilyn Stern

Section on Ethnic and Racial
Diversity

The Section on Ethnic and Racial
Diversity (SERD) is planning on an
active APA convention in San Francisco!
First, in collaboration with the other
sections’ focus on the theme of
mentoring, the SERD will be presenting
the following two roundtable programs
sponsored by Division 17: “Mentoring
Graduate Students of Color in Counsel-
ing Psychology” and “Mentoring New
Professionals of Color in Counseling
Psychology” on Monday, 8/17, 8:00
a.m.-8:50 a.m. at the Marriott Hotel
(Yerba Buena Salon 8) .

As part of its mentoring initiative, the
Section is also planning to sponsor a

“Conversation and Connection Lunch
Hour” for interested Section members
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and graduate student affiliates. This will
be an informal opportunity for SERD
members and affiliates to network and
match up with each others’ common
interests and to share in casual and open
dialogue. More details will be sent out

-to SERD members and affiliates prior to
the convention.

In addition, the SERD will be sponsoring
a conversation hour entitled, “Contempo-
rary Issues in Ethnic and Racial Diver-
sity-A Town Hall Meeting” (Monday, 8/
17, 5:00 p.m.-5:50 p.m.; Marriott Hotel,
Nob Hill Room A/B). The focus of this
program is to engage and explore the
current role of ethnic and racial diversity
in counseling pychology theory, re-
search, education, and practice. Also,
the Monday evening Division 17 social
will be a showcase of graduate student
research sponsored by the Division’s
sections. The Section is planning to use
this opportunity to highlight graduate
student research related to issues of
ethnic and racial diversity in counseling
psychology.

Finally, the APA convention is also the
time for the SERD’s annual business
meetings. The meeting will be held in
the Division 17 Hospitality Suite in the
SF Marriott Hotel on Saturday, August
15 at 10am.

Ruperto M. Perez

Section on Vocational
Psychology

The Society and its members again will
be active at the upcoming APA conven-
tion. We will host or be involved in a
series of programs and social hours.
More than 25 section members will
participate in these programs which
explicitly address topics suggested by the
section members who attended last
year’s business meeting. In addition to
our traditional symposium and
roundtable programs, for the first time,
we will host a conversation hour in the
Division’s hospitality suite. Further, the
section’s annual business meeting will be

especially important to attend as we will
discuss our upcoming 1999 conference
and update everyone on the year’s
accomplishments. It is shaping up to be
a busy and exciting convention for
persons with interests in vocational
psychology programming and activities.

" Division members and all interested

persons are urged to attend the following
events: .

**Saturday (8/15) from 9-10:50 AM a
section-sponsored symposium on
“Contextual Factors in Career Service
Delivery” will be presented. This is our
annual featured program. The contextual
factors of gender, race/ethnicity, sexual
orientation, welfare-to-work initiatives
and sociopolitical environment will be
addressed by presenters from the US and
abroad in an effort to advance our
understanding of how to better serve
individuals in need of career services.
(Marriott, Golden Gate Salon B2)

**Sunday (8/16) from 8-8:50 AM
section-sponsored roundtables on
“Contextual Factors in Career Service
Delivery” will occur. These roundtables
will provide our symposium attendees as
well as other interested persons an
opportunity to discuss in an informal
atmosphere various contextual issues of
importance in providing career services.
Table topics will cover the implications
of gender, race/ethnicity, sexual orienta-
tion, organizational/world-of-work
changes, socioeconomic status, and
international/sociopolitical issues for
career service delivery. Roundtable
leaders are section members from the US
and abroad with interests and expertise
in their table’s topic. These tables also
provide a mechanism for graduate
students and new professionals to .
connect with like-minded colleagues and
to learn about the vocational section.
(Marriott, Yerba Buena Salon 7)
**Monday (8/17) 8-8:50 AM the section
will participate in the Division’s
Mentoring roundtables. Tables on
teaching, research, and practice in
vocational psychology each will be
staffed by two senior section members

with expertise in the area. This program:
ming is meant to provide graduate
students and new (or not so new)

" professionals with informal personal

contacts with senior psychologists who
have interests and experience in these
important professional domains. Come
with questions to ask, ideas to try out, or
just to meet some section members!
(Marriott, Yerba Buena Salon 8)

**Monday (8/17) from 2-2:50 PM there
will be a section sponsored conversation
hour. this is a new undertaking for the
section and the topic is not yet finalized,
but details will be announced in the
section newsletter, on the section
listserve and at our web site prior to the
convention. (Marriott, Division 17
Hospitality Suite)

**Monday (8/17) from 3 to 4:50 PM is -
the Section Business Meeting. The title
of this program suggests a perhaps dull
or formal activity, but our annual section
business meeting typically is an opportu-
nity to catch up on news and socializing
after a hectic weekend of convention
activities. Our priorities are to welcome
our new members (especially students),
renew acquaintances and friendships,
share section accomplishments from the
past year and set our agenda for the
coming year. (Marriott, Division 17
Hospitality Suite)

**Monday (8/17) at 6:00 PM we will
join with the other sections of the
Division to host a social hour. This
Monday night social hour was a great
success last year and so enjoyable people
did not want to leave! This year it also
will include a graduate student research -
component; selected student members
from each of the Division’s sections will
present and be available to discuss their
work. Please plan to attend.

As additional details regarding these and
other convention activities emerge, they
will be posted on the section’s listserve
and web site. Anyone may check out the
latter at http://www.umkc.edu/na/div17/
vocpsych/ or section members may
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contact our Communications Officer,
Paul Hartung; at

phartung @neoucom.edu for details of
how to subscribe to the listserve. (For
those members who already subscribe to
our listserve, if you did not receive an e-
mail this spring about our listserve
management change and how to re-
enroll, or if you have had trouble
recently getting or receiving messages,
please contact Paul Hartung)

Linda Subich

Section on Women

The Section invites new and old friends
to participate in our many exciting
events at APA. Friday afternoon is a
time that we traditionally use space in
the Division 17 Hospitality Suite to
work on current projects. Those
involved in our working conference,
“Centralizing Multiculturalism and
Feminism in Counseling Psychology”
will be meeting during our 2-4 work
group time, we also invite others
involved in projects or wanting to be
involved to come by the Suite on Friday.
While our working conference is full,
other opportunities to get involved in the
Section remain open as well as a second
conference waiting to be planned.

On Saturday, we are thrilled to announce
that in our Skill Development Workshop,
Michelle Fine and Linda C. Powell will
be dialoging on “Off-White: Creating
spaces for gender(ed) and race(d)
conversations.” Drs. Fine and Powell are
two of the co-editors of Off-White:
Essays on race, power, and culture
(Routledge, 1997) and how they present
is as compelling as what they present.

Sunday morning we are hosting our
annual Champagne Breakfast Social
Hour, followed by a Conversation Hour,
and Open Business Meeting. Not only is
the breakfast an opportunity to celebrate
Section accomplishments, it is also a
time to introduce people to the Section,
to forge new connections, and renew old
ones. The Conversation Hour is an

opportunity to discuss issues of impor-
tance to the Section. Our Open Busi-
ness Meeting is where we catch up on
current projects, begin new ones, review
our structure and discuss Bylaw
changes, report on liaison activities, and
continue our work on building a
community committed to advancing
women. To add items to the agenda,
please let Debra Noumair know by
August 1, 1998.

Also at the Open Business Meeting, we
will announce the recipient of the 1998
“Women of the Year” Award. When
considering nominations, please note our
tradition in which the recipient will give
an address at next year’s convention.
Please send nominations for this award
to Debra A. Noumair by August 1, 1998.

‘We would also appreciate your support
for our name change Bylaws amendment
to be voted on at the Division 17
Business Meeting on Sunday afternoon.
As some of you may have noticed, we
jumped the gun (oops!) on renaming the
Section and now-need to catch up with
ourselves.

On Monday, the Section is sponsoring
two events with all the other Division.
Sections, a Roundtable focused on
Mentoring and a Social Hour. At the
roundtable, the Section on Women is
hosting two tables — one on Women in

" Academia with Julie Ancis and Amy

Patraka and one on the Section Working
Conference as a Giant Mentoring Project
with Ruth Fassinger (replacing Linda
Forrest) and Freda Rosenberg.

The co-sponsored Social Hour will be a
unique opportunity for students to
showcase their work. The Section on
‘Women invites students to submit
proposals related to women’s issues.
Proposals should be submitted in APA

" style by July 15, 1998 and adhere to the

following guidelines: Proposal Cover
Page: *Title of Poster (10 words or less);
*Name of Primary Author, current
university/college affiliation, current
mailing address, primary phone number,
and e-mail address; *Name of Second-

ary Authors, current university/college
affiliation, current mailing address,
primary phone number, and e-mail
address; *Name of Primary Author’s
Faculty Advisor, current university/
college affiliation, current mailing
address, primary phone number, and e-
mail address and Proposal Summary: *2
copies of a 500-1,000 word summary
including an introduction, methods,
findings, and discussion section. *Style
should conform to the Publication
Manual of the APA, Fourth Edition. The
proposal may be transmitted as an E-mail
message to jancis@gsu.edu or as an
attached ASCII text file or snail mail to
Dr. Julie Ancis, Department of Counsel-
ing and Psychological Services, Univer-
sity Plaza, Education Building Georgia
State University, Atlanta, GA 30303-
3083.

And finally, on Tuesday instead of
yielding to APA Burnout, please join us
for our Invited Address by the 1997
recipient of the “Woman of the Year”,
Linda Forrest. Dr. Forrest’s talk, “Build-
ing Feminist Houses and Neighborhoods:
Conscious Attention to Our Differences”
is in alignment with the ongoing work of
the Section toward inclusiveness and
differentiation. This is a relatively new
event that we cherish — we hope to enjoy
with you.

‘We are accepting nominations for the

governing board positions of Chair and
Treasurer. Job descriptions are provided
in the Section Bylaws and in the Summer
issue of Woman View, our Section '
Newsletter. - Please send nominations to

" Ruth E. Fassinger, University of Mary-
land, 3214 Benjamin Building, College

Park, MD 20742 or by email at
RF36@UMAIL.UMD.EDU by July15,
1998.

We encourage folks to join the Section
and participate in Section events at APA.
To join, please contact Debra Noumair by
email at dn28 @columbia.edu. While we
are very involved in our current working
conference, we remain committed to the
advancement of all women at all stages of
development and welcome new members
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to help create future directions.

Debra A. Noumair

Supervision and Training SIG

Purpose & Mission:

Special Interest Group on Supervision
and Training serves as a forum for
people who train and supervise student
and professional therapists, counselors,
psychologists, psychiatrists, and social
workers as well as those who train and
supervise clinical supervisors. The SIG
aims to serve educators, researchers, and
practitioners engaged in training or
supervising mental health service
providers. '

* to stimulate research (especially
collaborative & multisite endeavors),
theorizing, & thinking about training and
supervision in a multicultural framework
* to discuss and address practical issues
arising from training or supervision

* to share ideas, experiences, insights,
and knowledge

* to stimulate interest in therapist
training; clinical supervision, supervisor
training, and supervisor supervision

* to recognize and facilitate the develop-
ment of diverse and innovative strategies
related the training and supervision of
therapists and supervisors

* to serve as a resource of research and
practice articles and syllabi for research-
ers, teachers, and practitioners of
supervision

Persons interested in Supervision and
Training can join the ST Listserv. To
become a member of the listserv send the
following email message:

sub cts-1 Firstname Lastname

to this email address:
listserv@lehigh.edu

A few notes:

(1) the letter after ‘cts-’ is a lowercase
L v

(2) put your first name and last name in
the message above;

(3) once you become a member you will
receive all messages sent to the network;

(4) it is important to remember that when
you send an email message to the
network, everyone on the network reads
it; and

(5) once you become a listserv member
you do not have to be

a permanent member and can sign off the
network at any

time.

Once you subscribe you will receive a
welcome message explaining how the
listserv works. If you have any questions
please feel free to contact Nick Ladany
who is coordinating this listserv from
Lehigh University.

Please join us at the ST-SIG business .
meeting at the APA Convention in the
Division 17 Hospitality Suite on Sunday,
August 16, 11:00 to 11:50 am.

Please come and participate in our first
ST SIG-sponsered APA event. It will
take place Saturday August 15, 8:00-
9:00am, Yerba Buena Salon 7, SF
Marriott. Topics for the roundtable series
include: Harmful Clinical Supervision,
Addressing Racial and Ethnic Issues in
Supervision, Psychotherapy Supervisor
Development & Training, Group
Supervision, Negdtiating Sexual Orienta-
tion Issues in the Supervisory Working
Alliance, Secrets in Supervision, Making
the most of supervision, Clinical
Supervision from a Developmental
Perspective, Gender Issues in Supervi-
sion, Understanding and Responding to
Resistant and Difficult Trainees, and
Ethical Issues in Supervision.

. To become a member of the ST SIG, or

if you have any questions, please call or
send a message via regular mail or email
to either co-chair:

Michael V. Ellis, Ph.D.

Department of Counseling Psychology
University at Albany

1400 Washington Ave.

Albany, NY 12222

office: (518) 442-5048

fax: (518) 442-4953

email: med464@cnsibm.albany.edu

Nicholas Ladany, Ph.D.
Counseling Psychology
Lehigh University

111 Research Drive
Bethleham, PA 18015
office: (610) 758-3253
fax: (610) 758-6223
email: nil3@lehigh.edu

Hypnosis SIG

We have several things going on at the
APA meeting this year.in San Francisco.
On Saturday, August 15th, from 10:00-
10:50 we will have our SIG Business
meeting, which will be held in the
Division 30 Hospitality Suite this year.
Immediately following this meeting,
Steve Dubrow-Eichel will conduct a
Conversation Hour on “Practical
Methods for Integrating Hypnosis into
Counseling Psychology Training”. On
Monday, August 17th, from 2:00-2:50
p-m. the SIG will sponsor another
Conversation Hour featuring Barry
Sterman and Arreed Barabasz who will
discuss “Neurotherapy and Hypnosis”;
this will be held in the Div. 17 Hospital-
ity Suite. Dave Walling will chair the
sessions on Saturday, while Arreed
Barabasz will chair the session on
Monday.

For Division 17 members who are not
currently members of our SIG, and who
have an interest in Hypnosis, please
consider joining us in the SIG and in our
activities in APA. If you wish to join the
SIG please contact me. For those of you
who are unsure about joining and about
hypnosis, I'd like to refer you to an
article entitled “Hypnosis alliies are
urging insurers to raise coverage” which
appeared in the May 1998 issue of the
APA Monitor. Take care and let’s have a
great time in San Francisco!

Daniel Fasko, Jr.
Morehead State University
UPO Box 975

Morehead, KY 40351
(606)783-2536

FAX: (606) 783-5032




Prevention and Public Interest
SIG

The Prevention and Public Interest SIG
has several objectives: to bring together
counseling psychologists with prevention
interests through their teaching, research,
or practice; to promote these interests
through member networks, convention
programs, and writing; and to provide
linkage between counseling psychology
and other professional associations
committed to prevention. The annual
SIG Newsletter was recently published.
This issue of the Newsletter highlights
prevention training in counseling
psychology. If you wish a copy contact
John Romano.

The SIG has organized two APA
Convention events. One event is a
symposium on August 17th from 8-
9:50am on Prevention Training in
Counseling Psychology. The title of the
symposium is "Prevention Training in
Counseling Psychology Programs:
Preventing Violence, Racism & Ne-
glect." There will also be an SIG
Business and Network Meeting in the
Division’s Hospitality Suite on August
I7th from 11-11:50 am. At the SIG
meeting we are soliciting brief presenta-
tions and papers from members about
their prevention initiatives. Contact
either of the SIG Co-Chairs with
questions, comments, interests.

John L. Romano

Dept of Educational Psychology
University of Minnesota

130 Burton Hall

Minneapolis, MN 55455
roman(001 @maroon.tc.umn.edu
612-624-1099

Mike Waldo :
Counseling and Educational Psychology
New Mexico State University '
P.O. Box 30001

Las Cruces, NM 88003
cepdept@nmsu.edu

505-646-2121

DIVISION OF COUNSELING PSYCHOLOGY

Continued from page 10

Diplomate carries such personal value
for me. It is earned in the eyes of one’s
colleagues.

As you consider this step in your
profession career the following addresses
will be helpful as you seek information:

Executive Officer: American Board of
Professional Psychology — Nicholas
Palo, 2100 E. Broadway, Suite 313,
Columbia, MO 65201 - (573) 875-1267 -
npalo@abpp.org

President: American Board of Counsel--
ing Psychology — William Parham,
PhD, ABPP, Student Psychological
Services, UCLA - 4223 Math Sciences,
405 Hilgard Ave., Los Angeles, CA
90024 - (310) 825-0768 -

wparham @sps.saonet.ucla.edu

President: The Academy of Counseling
Psychology — Christopher R. Ovide,
EdD, ABPP, Health Psychology, St.
Michael Hospital, Medical College of
Wisconsin, 2400 W. Villard Ave.,
Milwaukee, WI 53209 — (414) 527-
8450 - covide@mcw.edu

Examinations Coordinator: American
Board of Counseling Psychology — L
David Welch, EdD, ABPP, Department
of Psychology, Gannon University, 109
University Sq., Erie, PA 16541-0001 —
(814) 871-7543 - welch@gannon.edu

DIVISION 12 SPONSORED
CONTINUING EDUCATION
WORKSHOPS

Workshops will be held on August12,
1998, in the San Francisco, CA, Parc-
Fifty-Five Hotel. Workshops will be
held just prior to the APA Convention on
August 13, 1998, in the Moscone
Convention Center.

For more information contact:
Division 12 Central Office
P.O. Box 1082

Niwot, CO 80544-1082
Phone: (303)652-3126

Fax: (303) 652-2723

Email: Ipete@indra.com

National Multicultural
Conference and Summit

January 28-29, 1999

Newport Beach Marriot Hotel and
Tennis Club

Newport Beach, CA -

The Division of Counseling Psychology
(17), the Society for the Psychological
Study of Ethnic Minority Issues (45),
The Psychology of Women (35), and the
California School of Professional
Psychology, presents the First National
Multicultural Conference and Summit.

Cutting edge multicultural psychology,
political advocacy, and difficult dia-
logues will be addressed by nationally
known experts and conference attendees.
The event is being cosponsored by six
other APA Divisions (9, 27, 36, 43, 44,
and 48) and funded by the National
Institutes of Health, the APA Office of
Ethnic Minority Affairs and American
Express. Reserve the dates and look for
more information to follow.

" Rosie Bingham

Submission Deadline for
the October issue of the
Newsletter is:

September 11, 1998.
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